
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Borough Council of Sandwell (Stony Lane and Londonderry Lane, 
Smethwick) (Temporary Road and Side Roads Closures) Order 2025 
intends to temporarily prohibit vehicles from proceeding along the following 
roads and in Smethwick:  
 
Stony Lane will be closed between the roundabout at Little Moor Hill and the 
extended northern kerbline of Bleak Street (anticipated dates  17/02 – 
09/03/2025). Traffic will be diverted via Stony Lane, Manor Road, Holly Lane, 
St Paul’s Road and vice-versa.  
 
The following roads will be closed at the point of their junctions with 
Stony Lane (anticipated dates 17/02 – 09/03/2025):  
 
Devonshire Road, Bleak Street and Green Street – there is alternative 
access/egress for these roads.  
 
Londonderry Lane (road adjacent to Nos. 84-92) will be closed from its 
junction with Stony Lane to its junction with Londonderry Lane (anticipated 
dates 10/03 -28/03/2025). Traffic will be diverted via  Manor Road, 
Hales Lane, The Uplands, Taylors Lane and vice-versa.  
 
Stony Lane will be closed from the extended boundary of the south side of 
No.172 Stony Lane for a distance of 55 metres in a southerly direction 
(anticipated dates 10/03 -28/03/2025). Traffic will be diverted via 
Manor Road, Church Road, Bearwood Road, High Street (A4030), 
High Street (B4169), Stony Lane and vice-versa.  
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 28/03/2025 effective from 17/02/2025.  
 
Purpose – to facilitate gas main replacement works by Cadent Gas Ltd.  
 
For more information contact Donna Palfreyman of Trinity (working on behalf 
of Cadent Gas Ltd) – 07890 256473. 


